WNY WOODTURNERS II
VOLUME XVII 		    ISSUE 152		March 16, 2015
MINUTES
Meetings 7:00 PM; Second Thursday
Hamburg Middle School
360 Division Street
Hamburg, NY 14075
http://www.wnywoodtuners.com
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
President John Lilley
The next scheduled meeting is Thursday April 16, 2015
Please notify Kathie Eckert – eckert.kathie@gmail.com to update or add your email. Help us keep the costs down for the club.
PRESIDENT : John Lilley called meeting to order at 7:05 pm
One visitor present – Mark Williams from the Pembroke club- brought remote start/stop workstations for Powermatic lathes that he is selling
VICE PRESIDENT REPORT :  Rusty reported that April’s meeting will be the third Thursday April 16th due to Easter break.. Rich Mialki is doing the demo tonight. Dean Cole is doing the demo in April and John Lilley is doing Bowl Turning 101 in May.
TREASURER REPORT: Pat Boggan
INCOME
Petty Cash  					                 Bank Account
50/50   $13.00					 
Dues $20.00			
Total  $33.00
EXPENSES
Rockler Gift Certs $20.00			
			
Petty cash Balance				Bank Account Balance
$100.60					$3929.63                                   Club Balance    $4030.23
SECRETARY REPORT:  Kathie is asking for people to submit items for the newsletter. She would like to include articles on individuals such as the one Pat Boggan provided in the current issue. Also if anyone has anything they would like to share – tips, ideas, or items for sale please send them to her.
AV REPORT: none to report
LIBRARIAN REPORT: Jack O’Neil was not here but John Lilley reported that some of the new materials that were approved for purchase at the last meeting have arrived.
OLD BUSINESS:
John Lilley reminded everyone about Totally Turning March 27-29th. The April meeting is changed to the third Thursday due to the Easter break. He reminded everyone about the AAW show in June 26-28th. The fair is only 5 months away – Rich is taking items. He has two raffle items already – Frank Stanco has donated 2 large ash platters from a 200 year old tree and Dean Cole has donated a chess set.
We have not heard anything about the grant application as of yet. Two other clubs got notification this week so we should hear shortly.
Jerry Rucker thanked the club for the good wishes and he is doing well.
John thanked Brian DeFoe for his donation of Dvd’s to the club from the sale at Jim Hillbergers.

NEW BUSINESS
There is a new host for the club’s website so you may see some changes. 
On March 13th there will be a Sorbe demo all day at Rockler.
Joe Wisenet from Club 1 is setting up a Turn-a –thon for sometime this summer. He would like to have it in a park and set up 10 lathes. People would be scheduled for 2 hour shifts. This would be good experience in practice turning in front of other people. Items turned will be used for the fair.
Barb Berger reported that Joe Wisenet will hold a barn session on May 3rd – green bowl turning. Please sign up tonight or let Barb know. She will open it up to Club 1 next month.
Lance is selling items for his neighbor – a small lathe, clamps, pen turning equipment and some lumber. Contact him if you are interested.
Question was brought up about whether to have a picnic this year. It would be August 27th. Discussion on a location. Contact John with any suggestions.
Pat Delmonte will host the July meeting at his shop.
SHOW AND TELL
	
Paul Wojtanik – cherry bowl – ash bowl
John Lilley – walnut bowl – butternut platter
Craig Eckert – cherry bowl, 2 segmented bowls 
Paul Boland – cherry chip and dip bowl
Ron Hudson – cherry bowl
Stu Wiesmore – 2 candle sticks
George Corrigan – maple rimmed plate
Rich Mialki – colored wood - screwdrivers
DRAWINGS
Rockler Certificate – Rich Mialki
50/50 – Linda Bennett
DEMONSTRATION
Rich Mialki demoed how to make 6 in 1 screwdriver handles and retractable pens using standard bic pens for the inserts.  He gets his drill bits from MSC Industries and uses a parabolic bit that doesn’t dull over time.  As always, we all learned something. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Remember we NEED VOLUNTEERS to demonstrate! 

Respectfully Submitted,
Kathie Eckert
Secretary
  




